ADMINISTRATIVE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT Administrative Council Meeting April 27, 1982

NUMBER 168
DATE April 29, 1982

Calendar Items

- May 14 Board of Governors meets 10:30 a.m. General Administration Building, Chapel Hill.
- May 25 Administrative Council meets 1:30 p.m. General Administration Building, Chapel Hill.

Action Items

The President asked that the Joint Committee on College Transfer study the questions raised by Dr. Larry Blake, giving particular attention to the problem of transfer of credits from technical colleges and institutes.

If any institution feels it is imperative to get legislative approval in June for a self-liquidating capital project, it should let Mr. Joyner know immediately.

The President asked that the Chancellors take special care to see that any requests coming to the campuses from legislators or legislative staff members are promptly reported to the General Administration; this procedure has been followed in previous legislative sessions and is essential for the coordination of responses to the General Assembly.

The President reminded the Chancellors that the amendments to Section 606 of The Code, recently approved by the Board of Governors and now to be acted on by each institution, pertain to the new policy of mandatory faculty retirement at age 70, consistent with changes in federal legislation.

Other Items Discussed

 Mr. Thomas Covington, newly appointed Director of Fiscal Research for the General Assembly, talked briefly with the Chancellors saying he looked forward to working with them.

Page 2

Other Items Discussed

- 2. Dr. Dawson gave a brief report on the Consent Decree.
- 3. Mr. Joyner and Mr. McMillan reviewed prospects for the June session of the General Assembly.
- 4. The President reported on recent developments in student financial aid.
- 5. The President discussed the nationwide anxiety about intercollegiate athletics.

William Friday